
September 2023 
Director of Student Services 

Board Report 
Custodial 

- Sheila McGuire will be retiring on Friday September 29th.  She has worked in our district 
for almost 20 years. 

- Reviewing pricing of our custodial supplies with Stigler Supply 
- Tuesday September 26th met with Cintas to look at options for uniforms and supplies for 

custodial department 

Maintenance 

- New Elevator/Lift is currently being installed at Lincoln.  It should be finished by the end 
of the week. 

- Maintenance staff has prepared the senior wall for painting in October. 
- Roof top unit filters are being replaced this week. 

 
 

Property Acquisition 

- We met with Alpha Demolition and demolition should be completed by the end of 
October. 

- Bids were received on Monday the 25th for the cooling tower installation.   
- Still in design and estimated cost stage of the field/bleachers for Project One. 

   

School Safety 

- We had a surprise visit for the Regional School Safety Compliance Officer on Friday 
September 22nd. 

- Officer Brendel has update on school safety plans and added the AED emergency plan 
requirements.   

Transportation 

- We just got Bus 4 back from Bluegrass International for repairs.   
- We traveled 42,994 miles in school busses last year.  This was an increase of over 14,000 

miles. 
- We had 21 athletic events in the month of August.   

Student Attendance/DPP 

- Enrollment as of 9/22 was 793 – 421 at LES and 372 at DHS. 
- Attendance percentage through 9/22 – LES 94.70%  DHS – 91.27% 


